
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

FROM: The Office of the City Manager DATE: November 11, 2024 

SUBJECT:      Authorize the purchase of seven Lifepak 35 Cardiac Monitor 
Defibrillators from Stryker Sales, LLC through a Sourcewell 
Cooperative Purchasing agreement contract number 041823 in the 
amount of $478,908.95 utilizing ARPA funds.   

PRESENTER: Jase Smith, Assistant Fire Chief 

 
SUMMARY:  
 
Authorize the purchase of seven Lifepak 35 Cardiac Monitor Defibrillators from Stryker 
Sales, LLC through a Sourcewell Cooperative Purchasing agreement contract number 
041823 in the amount of $478,908.95 utilizing ARPA funds.   
 
GENERAL DESCRIPTION:  
 
The North Richland Hills Fire Department is replacing the remaining seven of the ten total 
Lifepak 15 model Cardiac Monitor Defibrillators with new Lifepak 35 model Cardiac 
Monitor Defibrillators.  The Lifepak 15 units currently in service are all reaching or have 
exceeded their operational life and are no longer serviceable.  The replacement of these 
units was delayed for several years due to a delay in the release of the new Lifepak 35 
units.  This purchase of seven units will address the replacement of the remaining units 
currently in use.  Three of the ten total units were replaced last fiscal year. This purchase 
is funded through capital project IT2510 and is within budget.  IT2510 utilizes ARPA 
funding.  Approval of this purchase will allow staff to meet all financial deadlines 
associated with ARPA expenditures.  
 
The Local Government Code states that purchases made through a cooperative 
purchasing agreement satisfy any state law that would require the city to solicit 
competitive bids. Stryker Sales, LLC is an approved vendor through the Sourcewell 
Contract 041823. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
Authorize the purchase of seven Lifepak 35 Cardiac Monitor Defibrillators from Stryker 
Sales, LLC through a Sourcewell Cooperative Purchasing agreement contract number 
041823 in the amount of $478,908.95 utilizing ARPA funds. 


